

March 16, 2004

Mr. Jeffrey Wanchena Director Pacem in Terris P.O.Box 418 St. Francis, MN 55070

Dear Jeffrey,

This letter is to thank you for your ministry in providing a place for Christians to retreat from the strains of everyday life to commune with God.

Wooddale Church is delighted to have a relationship with Pacem, understanding and supporting your mission, so that we can send dozens of Wooddalers annually to Pacem for spiritual reflection, renewal and refreshment. As you know, Jeffrey, even our pastoral staff members and church leaders enjoy time at Pacem. We value your commitment to Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior. Your love for Christ shines consistently through your prayers and service to others.

I also should mention that we appreciate your staff and their attention to detail. The buildings and grounds at Pacem are always pristine. The food is high quality and prepared with loving hands. What we witness is genuine hospitality – with a purpose!

Thank you again and I pray that God will continue to bless you and use you for his Kingdom glory!

In Christian love,

Pastor of Prayer Ministry and Volunteer Services